


guide to outline how a board of education intends to manage existing schools while planning new
facilities that will meet the anticipated needs of their commmumnities.

Robust community consultation is vital to a successful LRFP. Consultation with the comnmnity,
especially local Indigenous communities, is a key requirement and will help boards develop plans that
reflect the needs and aspirations of their commumnities.

The revised Long-Range Facilities Plan Guidelines are included as an appendix to the Capital Plan
Instructions for 2020/21, which were recently published by the Ministry in March 2019. Superintendents
will be notified in the Depufy Minister's Bulletin published on April 12, 2019 about the issuance of the
latest LRFP Guidelines. This document may be accessed on the Ministry’s Capital Planning webpage at:
https://www?2. gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-traming/k-12/administration/capital/plannin

I hope you will find these changes to the planning process helpful as you continue to deliver on posifive
outcomes for students. With an improved LRFP, I believe we will be able to deliver even more of our
record capifal investments; building, expanding, upgrading, and keeping schools open for students and
communities throughout B.C.

Sincerely,

Rob Fleming
Minister
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